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11 August 2025 
 

Jackie Hanson, Superintendent 
Craig City School District 
PO Box 800 
Craig, Alaska, 99921 
 

Subject:  On-site Compliance Monitoring 
Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (Perkins V) 
 

Dear Superintendent Hanson, 
 

This letter is official notification that DEED intends to conduct a full on-site compliance monitoring for 
the Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (Perkins V) grant during the 
current academic year.     
 

DEED/CTE would like to conduct the monitoring in the spring of the 2025-2026 academic year—ideally 
in April.  Please have your CTE director contact us as soon as possible to coordinate dates.  Site visits 
will be conducted at all schools utilizing Perkins funds.  Attached, you will find the monitoring form, 
which cites the statutory requirement for each program item to be monitored, as well as listing 
examples of compliance and suggested documentation. 
 

We will be in contact soon to discuss specific dates, the schedule, and other logistical details.  We look 
forward to visiting your district, meeting with staff, and learning more about your CTE programs. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the district program manager, Bjørn Wolter at 907.465.6542 
or bjorn.wolter@alaska.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Brad Billings 
State Director, Career and Technical Education 
 

cc:  Bjørn Wolter, CTE Program Manager 
 Lu Seapy, SERRC 
 

Enclosures 
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